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CTUF calls on Cabinet to stand by telecoms policy directions

The Cape Telecommunications Users’ Forum notes the appointment last week of a Cabinet sub-committee to review the Telecommunications Amendment Bill, and the attendant speculation that there is pressure on government to back down on the decision to licence two national operators. 

CTUF believes the decision to open our telecommunications market to real competition, rather than perpetuate a duopoly, is correct and serves the interests of all South Africans. Access to cheap, robust and high-quality telecommunications services is a prerequisite for participation in the modern economy. We believe the best way to provide and improve those services is not by imposing rollout obligations on one or two operators, but by allowing several to compete. This is the best way to elicit innovative responses to the problem of creating universal access. 

We note that opposition to the decision to licence three national operators has come almost exclusively from incumbent operators, their shareholders and industry members with a vested interest in limiting competition. Those interests, powerful as they are, are not the interests of the majority of South Africans.  

The current policy directives are the outcome of thorough public consultation since the Minister of Communications issued her draft directives in March. That significant changes were made in response to that public process is encouraging evidence of its effectiveness. To back down now in the face of pressure from vested interests would be to undermine our democracy. 
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About CTUF

The Cape Telecommunications Users’ Forum (CTUF) was initially formed in March 2001 to workshop a response to the Department of Communications’ draft telecommunications policy directions. CTUF aims to submit consensus-based representations to Government on telecommunications, IT and related issues. 

CTUF supports the ideals of equitable development, job creation and economic growth that benefits all South Africans. We believe the best way to achieve this in the telecommunications and Internet sectors is through liberalisation, and that increased competition promotes innovation and the expansion of services. 

CTUF includes users from the academic, business, media and government sectors who provide input in their individual capacities. It operates as a voluntary forum through a public e-mail list and occasional meetings around issues of interest. 

See our website: www.ctuf.za.org

